Park Approved As War Memorial At Inglewood

The memorial of the Second World War for the Inglewood district will be a War Memorial Park, situated on the area of land on the Moa Street reserve.

This was decided at the public meet-

ing, presided over by the mayor, Mr. R. W. Brown, which was held at

g

to

E

n

W

e

f

te

R

fi

p

e

f

ci ei d

B

D

B

g

th

P

D

ď

Inglewood, last night,

It was also decided that a tree be planted in the park for each serviceman from the district who lost his life during the war, and that the names of the servicemen be inscribed on the present district war memorial.

The committee set up at the public meeting at Inglewod on September 22 which failed to arrive at a decision regarding the form the memorial should take, sent several recommendations to last night's meeting, all of which were accepted. The site for the park would, it was decided, be laid down in lawns and generally improved, under the guidance of an expert, while the county and borough councils would be asked to accept the responsibility for its future maintenance.

It was also decided that a flagstaff be erected on the green behind the present monument, from which a flag would be flown on Anzac and Armistice Days, and that a suitable cross would be placed at the foot of each tree in the memorial park. Provision for a memorial plaque should be made at the entrance to the new grounds. A war memorial fund with a target of £2000, would be opened, subscriptions to which, it was stressed, would be purely voluntary. Householders in the district were to be circularised inviting subscriptions.

The following committee to organise the raising of funds and to plan the new project, was appointed: Messrs. G. Hall (chairman); O. Grant (secretary), E. C. Bose, E. Newland, R. W. Brown and Mesdames L. Kohn and L. Carver.